## \*\*\*\* AMVETS LEGISLATIVE UPDATE **FEBRUARY 11, 2020 News Driving the Week** - The psychotherapy approaches considered by the Departments of Veterans Affairs and Defense to be front-line treatments for military-related PTSD don't work for up to two-thirds of patients, a new report published in JAMA Insights finds. Cognitive processing therapy, or CPT, and prolonged exposure therapy, PE, are two approaches for treating post-traumatic stress disorder that focus on a patient's traumatic experiences and helps them process the memories associated with the horrific events. But a review of results from several large clinical studies conducted since 2015 on military personnel and veterans, researchers with New York University's Grossman School of Medicine found these psychotherapies have limited success in these patients, despite recommendation as preferred treatments in the VA/DoD Clinical Practice Guidelines for the Management of PTSD and Acute Stress Disorder. In a literature review also published in JAMA in 2015, the NYU researchers questioned the effectiveness of the trauma-focused treatments, given that nearly a quarter of patients who tried CPT or PE dropped out of therapy. They found that 70 percent of CPT or PE patient did experience symptom reduction, but two-thirds still met the criteria for having PTSD.

- Eight months after the Department of Veterans Affairs launched the MISSION Act to expand private care opportunities for veterans, the agency still doesn't know how many appointments have been completed or how much the expansion cost. Senate Veterans Affairs Committee leaders told VA officials they were frustrated over the lack of information, wondering how the VA was celebrating the initiative as a success. A recent Inspector General report warned that at some VA's, referrals to private care already had lengthy wait times -- nearly two months -- even before MISSION launched, and that the problem could worsen without change. "This committee has concerns about how the VA is building out the network (of private providers) and its ability to meet veteran demand," Chairman Moran said. "We must take this opportunity to learn from (the Inspector General report) and have honest conversations about difficulties that could threaten the networks well before it is fully developed. We owe it to veterans to get MISSION right the first time." Lawmakers originally allocated about \$15 billion for MISSION Act expanded private care in VA's most recent budget. Tester asked Stone if that \$15 billion would be enough. But Richard Stone, executive in charge of the Veterans Health Administration said he didn't know.

- The confusion surrounding the firing of former Deputy Secretary James Byrne calls into question the stability of leadership for the Department of Veterans Affairs, which oversees health care for more than 9 million veterans and is in the midst of a multi-year overhaul of key military and medical records systems. Individuals close to a Byrne are disputing department leaders' assertions that the move was a mundane business decision, instead characterizing it as a surprise attack on a well-respected administrator. Byrne has not yet publicly commented on the move, which was announced Monday in a two-sentence statement by VA leaders. Byrne served as the second-highest ranking official in VA for almost 18 months, first in an acting capacity and for the last five months as the deputy secretary after his confirmation in September. Sources within VA said that the firing was handled in a hostile and sudden manner, with armed security officers escorting Byrne out of the building shortly after he was

\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\* informed of his dismissal. Byrne had previously been considered as a potential VA secretary replacement at some point in the future. - The White House on Monday is expected to release a \$4.8 trillion budget for fiscal 2021 that would boost spending for some national security and veterans programs, but includes major cuts to foreign aid and non-Defense agencies. The Trump administration would increase military spending by 0.3% (to \$740.5 billion) and decrease non-defense spending by 5% (to \$590 billion,), which is below the budget cap Congress and the White House agreed to last summer. The administration is proposing funding increases for a number of agencies, including: NASA (12%), the Veterans Affairs Department (13%), the National Nuclear Security Administration (19%) and the Homeland Security Department (3%). The White House is expected to send its budget request to Congress on Monday afternoon. Secretary of Veterans Affairs Robert Wilkie personally sought damaging information about a congressional aide who said she was sexually assaulted in a VA hospital, according to an anonymous complaint to the House committee the woman works for. In addition, a former senior official with direct knowledge of the matter said Wilkie discussed damaging information he collected about the aide and suggested using it to discredit her. Another person said he spoke with other officials who were in those discussions, and they corroborated the former senior official's and the written complaint's account. The people interviewed spoke on the condition of anonymity, saying they feared retaliation. While the inspector general and prosecutors investigated Andrea Goldstein's allegation, Wilkie initiated what the complaint described as "his own investigation into Ms. Goldstein's credibility and military record." On Friday, a congressional committee asked the Department of Veterans Affairs watchdog to investigate allegations that senior officials, including Secretary Robert Wilkie, attempted to gather potentially damaging information about a woman who alleged she was sexually assaulted at a VA medical center. The House Committee on Veterans Affairs said the senior official may have used government resources and time to gather adverse information in an effort to discredit the woman's claims. VA officials denied the allegations. **AMVETS** in the News House passes bill to allow VA to fund service dogs for veterans with PTSD The House passed a bill Wednesday that would allow the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) to begin a project connecting service dogs and veterans. The bill, if implemented, could be critical step to improve Veterans' mental health care. The Puppies Assisting Wounded Servicemembers for Veterans Therapy Act, authored by Rep. Steve Stivers (R-Ohio), would launch a program presenting federal grants to nonprofits providing service dogs to veterans suffering mental health issues. The VA would assess the effectiveness of dog therapy, according to a Stars and Stripes report. Joe Chenelly, national executive director of American Veterans said, "When it comes to curbing suicide, the time to act is now...Every day matters and the status quo is untenable," Chenelly said in a statement last month. **Upcoming Events House Veterans Affairs Committee Health Subcommittee Achieving Health Equity for America's Minority Veterans** Tuesday, February 11 2:00 PM Watch here **House Veterans Affairs Committee Technology Subcommittee** \*\*\*\*



